Minutes of the Patient Group, White Rose medical Practice
Tuesday 5th July 2016

Present:

Tom Sheard                  Chairman

David Wilson                Vice Chairman

Joanne Bullivant           PG Secretary/Office Supervisor
David Corrall                 Patient Representative

Margaret Sheard         Patient Representative

Donal Shenton             Patient Representative

Lorraine Rippon           Partner/Nurse Practitioner
Welcome/Apologies

 Apologies were sent from Tony and Elaine Ennis and Jane Allen as they were unable to attend the meeting.
Items for discussion raised by members 
I. Chewing Cud Magazine

The PG advertisement was placed in June’s issue of the magazine.  Donald Shenton has had a few people ask about the Group.  
2. DNA rate
A search was done on patients that made appointments and did not attend over the past year.  It was found that 1751 patients failed to attend.  The Group suggested that we alert patients to the DNA rate.  It was agreed that the Practice would display this on the Jayex board in the reception area.
3. Prebookable Appointments
The Practice has set a new procedure for booking prebookable appointments in the hope that it may reduce the DNA rate.  
4. Patient Council

Margaret Sheard will attend the next Patient Council meeting.
5. Discharge Notes
Margaret Sheard has asked how we receive D1’s.  Internal post or electronically?  Also are we receiving them for all patients correctly.
Feedback from last Practice Meeting
Lorraine Rippon joined the meeting.
I.  Updating of the Practice website
The Practice website is a work in progress, everything that shouldn’t be on there has been removed.  
Margaret Sheard has asked how many hits we have on the website?  When will it be completed?  The Group have concerns regarding the website and would like the Practice Manager present at the next meeting.  Lorraine commented that Andrew is concentrating on getting regular locums and running the Practice at the moment and that he is really busy as he solely manages the Practice.  
Lorraine commented that we now have a long term locum (Doctor Abas Awan) so hopefully Andrew would be free to attend the next meeting.  

II. TV monitoring in reception area
Lorraine has enquired as to whether we can get funding to enable us to have a television in the reception area.  There is no funding available.

Setting priority areas/Work topics for the PG

Display the DNA rate on the jayex board.

The Group to think of ways to reduce the DNA rate and discuss at Septembers meeting.
Joanne to speak to Andrew to ask how many hits the website has and when it will be completely upto date.

To find out the procedure for receiving D1’s.

To run a search to compare the DNA rate since making prebookable appointments not as far in advance.
Date and time of future meetings
Tuesday 6th September 2016, 11:30am
Tuesday 1st November 2016, 11:30am
